TITLE VI NONDISCRIMINATION POLICY STATEMENT AND NOTICE

It is the policy of Lumber River RPO (LRRPO), as a federal-aid recipient, to
ensure that no person shall, on the ground of race, color, national origin,
Limited English Proficiency, sex, age, or disability, (and low-income, where
applicable), be excluded from participation in, be denied the benefits of, or be
otherwise subjected to discrimination under any of our programs and activities,
as provided by Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Executive Orders 12898
and 13166, the Civil Rights Restoration Act of 1987, and other pertinent
nondiscrimination authorities.

If you feel you have been subjected to discrimination, you may file a complaint.
Allegations of discrimination should be promptly reported to our Title VI
Coordinator.

Janet Robertson

Lumber River RPO and Council of Governments
30 C.J. Walker Road

Pembroke, NC 28372

910-775-9749

janet.robertson@lrcog.org

This policy is an expression of our commitment to nondiscrimination and
support of the Title VI Program.
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David Richardsoﬂ, Executive Director
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Implementation (Dissemination)

e This Policy Statement contains contact information for the Title Coordinator, and it will also serve as our
notice to public.

o This statement will be signed by Executive Director of the Lumber River RPO and re-signed whenever a
new person assumes that position.

o The signed statement will be posted on office bulletin boards, near the receptionist’s desk, in meeting rooms,
and disseminated within brochures and other written materials.
The statement will be incorporated into Title VI training and acknowledgement activities.
The statement will be posted or disseminated in languages other than English, when appropriate.
Low-income will be applicable to our programs, policies and activities under Environmental Justice when
determining if there will be disproportionately high and adverse effects.




